
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
  
Contact:  Beryl Wang Reference: TDA19/25  /  2025/068552 
 13 March 2025 
 

The Resident  
Woodbury Road and Hume Avenue 
ST IVES  NSW  2075 

 
 
 
Dear Resident, 
 
Woodbury Road and Hume Avenue, St Ives – Proposed parking restriction and 
pavement marking. 
 
Council is seeking your input on the proposal to extend the “No Parking 8am-9am, 3pm-
4pm School Days” on the northern side of Woodbury Road, St Ives and to install double 
barrier line marking on Hume Avenue, St Ives. 
 
Background 
 
Council has received a request from Brigidine College, St Ives to extend the “No Parking 
8am-9am, 3pm-4pm School Days” zone on Woodbury Road.  The Road Rules allows 
drivers to stop for up to 2 minutes in a “No Parking” zone to pick-up/drop-off passengers 
or load/unload items.  The existing school pick-up/drop-off zone on the northern side of 
Woodbury Road is 19 metres, accommodating about 3 vehicles.  Due to the limited car 
spaces available, many parents stop illegally in the adjacent “Bus Zone”.  This causes 
disruption of buses servicing the school.  Both Brigidine College and the local Police that 
regularly patrol the area supported the extension of the existing pick-up/drop-off zone. 
 
During School peak hours, some drivers make three-point turns at the intersection of 
Woodbury Road and Hume Avenue as a short-cut to get back onto Mona Vale Road.  
This is unsafe and disruptive to the heavy traffic flow during school pick hours.  
 
Proposed changes 
 
To resolve the above issues, it is proposed that the existing “No Parking 8am-9am, 3pm-
4pm School Days” zone on the northern side of Woodbury Road be extended to Gate 5 of 
Brigidine College, and that 10 metres of double barrier line marking be installed on Hume 
Avenue as shown on the attached Plan No. Woodbury/TDA/19/25. 
 
  



 

 

Submit your feedback 
 
Before submitting this proposal to the Ku-ring-gai Traffic Committee, we want to hear from 
impacted residents. Your feedback will guide our decision-making process. 
  
 
How to respond:  
 

1. Take our brief survey using the QR code provided.  
2. Or, send written comments to the address above.  
 

Deadline: Please submit your feedback by Friday, 4 April 2025.  
If you have any question, please feel free to contact me directly. 
 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
Michael Foskett 
Team Leader Traffic 


